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Introduction 
Children’s social care is a sector which is widely regarded as being under strain – 
where pressures are felt most by children and families. While we know that 
resources are essential to be able to provide what families need, ‘how’ we work 
alongside children and families is equally important to consider.  

Children’s social care is unique. We safeguard and we support, we have 
different roles to play and there is a balance to be struck. There is power to be 
negotiated, and how this power is exercised can often be changeable. There is, 
however, a move towards a different way of thinking. Relationship-based practice is 
back – and with a bang. Many will feel it has always been here, but its resurgence is 
related to a change in our culture and our relationship with risk and power.  

Power is at the core of social work and social justice. As social work 
practitioners, our job is to hold power and navigate our relationship with it, ensuring 
that it is used well. The very nature of social work – where the state may intervene in 
a child’s life and decisions are made on their behalf – means that it is important to 
ask ‘How much power do children and families have?’ We can still keep children 
safe, but can share, shift and give power to children and families.  

 
 
 
 

To read this article in full please contact nagalro@nagalro.com 
 

 
 


